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2019 Budget Approved 
 

The Semi-Annual Congregational Meeting was 

held immediately after worship on January 27th  

Coming forward to lead the meeting was Mark 

Myers, our Congregational President. 

 

Ken Whitlatch, Church Treasurer, presented the 

2019 Budget, followed by discussion.  Following 

a motion and second, the floor was opened for  

discussion.  The budget for 2019 was then voted 

on and approved. 

New Consistory Members Installed 
 

On Sunday, January 27th,  new Consistory members 

were installed during worship service.  

 

 Deacons– Doug Yeakle and Alexis McCarthy 

 Elders– Wayne Freese and Deb Wetty 

 Trustees– John Pandjak 

Thank you to the new 

members of Consistory 

who have committed to 

serving  the church in 

various ways for the 

next three years.   

On page 8, you will 

find the full listing of 

Consistory members 

and our 2019 Chairs.  

Concert Series 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

On Saturday, January 19th,  we were delighted to 

hear a performance by vocalist Francesca Aguado, 

accompanied by Kat Bowman, Music Director.   

From classical pieces to American popular music 

by Cole Porter and Jerome Kern, Francesca  

captivated the audience.  

An enthusiastic standing ovation followed the  

performance.   

Roses are red, 
Violets are blue. 
Somebody loves you, 
And here’s a clue: 
 
Read John 3:16 
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PACS Food Drive Continuing 

 

Every January and February, 

the Sewing Circle coordi-

nates a Food Drive to help 

replenish the pantry of Phoe-

nixville Area Community 

Services.  Many of you have 

already donated non-

perishable items, cleaning 

supplies, and baby supplies. 

Donations can be dropped off in  

Fellowship Hall until the end of February 

– thank you! 

Please consider bringing some items to church 

in February.  A table for donated items is locat-

ed in Fellowship Hall. 

Pancake Mix and Syrup 
Juice 
Canned Fruit 
Macaroni and Cheese 
Pasta Sauce 
Oatmeal 
Baking mixes 
Rice 
Canned Pasta 
Condiments 
Salad Dressings 
Snack Foods 
Salt, Pepper and Seasonings 

Microwaveable Meals 
Canned Meat 
Salt/Seasonings 
Sugar/Artificial sweetener 
Canned tomatoes 
Dried Beans 
Coffee/Tea/Hot Chocolate 
Cooking Oil/Butter/Margarine 
Peanut Butter 
Jelly/Jam 
Deodorant 
Toothpaste 
Toilet Paper 
Baby Wipes 
Cleaning Supplies (dish soap/laundry detergent, etc) 
Shampoo 
Bar Soaps 
Paper Towels 
Baby Diapers (sizes 4, 5 and 6) 
Feminine Products 
Pet food (cats and dogs) 

Sewing Circle Hoagie Sale to Benefit 

Bethany Children’s Home 
 

On Sunday, February 24th and March 3rd, the Sewing 

Circle will be taking hoagie orders to benefit Bethany 

Children’s Home. All hoagies can be picked up after 

worship on Sunday, March 10th. 

 

If you would like to  

donate , but do not wish to 

purchase a hoagie, the 

Sewing Circle will gladly 

accept your donation 

through their “Bake-less 

Bake Sale”. 

 

  

 

Please NO Corn or 

Green Beans. 

Thank You From PACS 

On behalf of everyone at Phoenixville Area  

Community Services (PACS), thank you for  

planning and coordinating a food collection for its 

emergency pantry.  The food you provide helps keep 

our shelves filled with essential items our neighbors 

need. 

 

With rising costs of housing and transportation 

among other things, any of our neighbors in the 

Phoenixville community are struggling to eat and 

pay for other essentials like their rent or mortgage, 

utilities and heat.  The generosity of donors like you 

gives PACS the needed support to respond to urgent 

needs when people in our community reach out to us 

for help. 

 

Thank you for supporting our mission and sharing 

our commitment to make a difference in our 

 community, providing hope and building a brighter 

future for those in need. 

 

With Gratitude, 

Carol Berger  

Executive Director 
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A Taste of Phoenixville– 2019 

The cost of a Taste of Phoenixville ticket pays for 

four (4) nights of safe, warm housing and case man-

agement services for a man experiencing homeless-

ness. Sometimes four days is all someone needs to 

get back on their feet. And with the cold weather, it 

could be the difference between life and death.  

With that said, our community event, the Taste of 

Phoenixville, will go a long way in support of our 

Good Samaritan Shelter with hundreds of guests! 

It was a festive night of good friends, great food, 

and delightful music. Many area restaurants and 

caterers offered their delicious, creative cuisine. 

 

Jan Mest was the 2019 recipient of the Karen  

Kenworthy Servant’s Heart award.     

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Red Cross Blood Drive Thank You 

Thank you to Annamae 

Moore for keeping our 

Blood Drives going!  We 

had a stellar turn out of  

volunteers and donors for 

our Winter Drive held on 

Monday, January 28th!  Our 

drive gave 30 usable pints of 

blood! 

 

Annamae Moore and Jill Cook would like to thank 

everyone who helped to make our Winter Blood 

Drive the most successful one in years!  Thank you 

for spreading the word, supporting the drive in  

various ways and also a big thank you to those who 

donated! Our next drive will be the first Monday in 

June!  

 

And a very special thank you to Mary Silsbe for 

always providing the blood drive donors with the 

most amazing homemade sticky buns! 

 

 

 

 
 

Mission Sunday 
Sunday, February 24th 
 
On Sunday morning, February 24th, we will lift up 

the idea of “mission.”  Our annual Mission Sunday 

celebrates taking the Good News out into the 

world.   

The theme for this year’s Mission Sunday focuses 

on the desire of our Savior to lift up the whole 

world into the heart, just as Jesus came from the 

heart of God.   

“Blessed are the pure in heart, for they 

will see God.”  (Matthew 5:8) 
Sarah Hackman,  Jan Mest and our St. Peter’s friend, Lelus 
Blazic are pictured here with some of the Taste of Phoenixville 
committee.  
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7 Minutes with God     by Julie Beatty 

This month, as we celebrate Valentine’s Day, we will look into what the Bible says about 

love. Let’s ask for the help of God’s Holy Spirit to bring His message of love alive within 

our hearts and flowing through us. We can’t do it on our own- we need God’s strength 

within us. It’s only possible through Him. And more than ever before, our world and our 

families need to see what true love looks like. I encourage you to meditate on what God is telling us about love and to 

ask God to help you love the way he shows us. 

1 Corinthians 13:1-8, 13 

If I speak with the tongues of men and of angels, but do not have love, I have become a noisy gong or a clanging cym-

bal. If I have the gift of prophecy, and know all mysteries and all knowledge; and if I have all faith, so as to remove 

mountains, but do not have love, I am nothing. And if I give all my possessions to feed the poor, and if I surrender my 

body to hardship that I may boast, but do not have love, it profits me nothing. Love is patient, love is kind and is not 

jealous; love does not brag and is not arrogant, does not act unbecomingly; it does not seek its own, is not provoked, 

does not take into account a wrong suffered, does not rejoice in unrighteousness, but rejoices with the truth; bears all 

things, believes all things, hopes all things, endures all things. 

Love never fails…But now faith, hope, love, abide these three; but the greatest of these is love. 

Matthew 22:37-38 

You shall love the Lord your God with all your heart and with all your soul and with all your mind. This is the great 

and first commandment. 

John 3:16 

For God so loved the world, that he gave his only Son, that whoever believes in him should not perish but have eternal 

life.  

John 14:15  

“If you love me, you will keep my commandments. 

John 13:34-35 

A new commandment I give to you, that you love one another: just as I have loved you, you also are to love one anoth-

er. By this all people will know that you are my disciples, if you have love for one another. 

We will never be satisfied until we rest in the powerful and simple truth of Scripture that God has loved you and will 

always love you. We get so busy pursuing careers, status, gathering posessions. We give our attention, energy, and 

love to that which isn’t always rooted in loving God and letting His word guide us. Everything we do, whether it in-

volves work, family, friends, church, school, entertainment, or 

solitude- ask yourself, am I honoring and loving God and my 

family in my thoughts and actions? May we all discover the 

peace and joy that come from pursuing God’s word this week. 

Reflect: 

What pursuits and areas are you giving your energy and atten-

tion to that have become more important than loving God and 

others? 

Who needs your love and who has it been hard for you to show 

your love to? Pray that God helps you love when you find it  

difficult to love certain people. 

 

http://www.biblestudytools.com/search/?t=niv&q=1co+13:1-8
https://www.crosswalk.com/faith/
https://www.biblestudytools.com/1-corinthians/passage/?q=1-corinthians+13:4-8
http://www.biblestudytools.com/search/?t=niv&q=mt+22:37-38


 
St. Peterôs Mission Statement for Christian Education:  Growing the faith of our children through creative 

teaching of the Bible in a safe, accepting environment so that they will experience Godôs love and follow Christ. 
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CHRISTIAN EDUCATION NEWS 

February 2019  

 

From the Board of Christian Education  

Thank you to our January Volunteers 

Teachers: Deb Wetty, Judy Shupe, Kathleen Wachsmuth and Joyce Rosen 

Monitors:  Mason Stein, Mark Myers, Gail Phillips and Cheryl Nicholson 

 

February Monitors 

2/3– Garrett Harlow 

2/10– Raichle 

2/17– Phillips 

2/24– Nordhoff 

Teaching 

The Board of Christian Education would like to thank the members of our 

church who have committed to teach one Sunday or more this year.  Our 

children are our future and we do need to invest in them. 

We currently have many Sundays still open and in need of teachers from 

March until May.  Please see Joyce Rosen if you’d like to sign up for a 

Sunday to teach.  

Thank you for considering making an impact on the lives of our children! 

If you  have questions or concerns regarding this program, please contact a member of the   

Board of Christian Education  - 

Julie Beatty, Jill Cook, Denise Harlow, Alexis McCarthy, Cherri Romano, Joyce Rosen, Judy Shupe, Kathleen 

Wachsmuth,  Deborah Wetty, Lisa Wilson and Maureen Wookey. 

Valentine’s Challenge 
A challenge for kids AND adults this month…… take some time to open 
your heart and share your love.   
Sit and write out two handwritten notes each Friday night to pop in the 

mail on Saturday to a friend you haven't talked to in a long 
time, or a friend or family member who you know could 
use some cheer.  Taking the time to hand write a note  
means more to the recipient than you know! 
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Spring Clean-Up 

All volunteers for the Spring Clean-up are asked 

to mark their calendars for Saturday, March 16th 

at 8:00 a.m. Fred Wookey III, this year’s Chair 

of the Trustees, can be contacted with any ques-

tions.  The rain date is Saturday, March 23rd. 

Ladies Book Club 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

On Wednesday, January 23, the Ladies Book Club 

met and discussed the book, “Mr. Dickens and his 

Carol” by Samantha Silva at the home of Alexis 

McCarthy. 

 

The Book Club will meet again on Wednesday, 

March 13 at 6:30 pm.  The book and location will 

be announced in the coming weeks.  

Men’s Breakfast 

Any men who would be interested in a men’s 

breakfast on Saturday morning, March 9th, please 

contact Scott Hackman at:  

scotthackman@glenmooreassociates.com 

If enough interest is shown, each man would then 

bring something toward the big breakfast meal.   

An interesting subject or speaker will follow 

breakfast.  Ideas are 

welcome!  

A Winter Read 

To help fill winter’s days, here is a little poem about a 

lamb’s first encounter with snow.  It’s called, “First 

Sight.”  The author is Philip Larkin, a 20th century 

English poet. 

Lambs that learn to walk in snow 

When their bleating clouds the air 

Meet a vast unwelcome, know 

Nothing but a sunless glare. 

Newly stumbling to and fro 

All they find, outside the fold, 

Is a wretched width of cold. 

  

As they wait beside the ewe, 

Her fleeces wetly caked, there lies 

Hidden round them, waiting too, 

Earth's immeasureable surprise. 

They could not grasp it if they knew, 

What so soon will wake and grow 

Utterly unlike the snow. 

 

 

 

 

Ecclesiastes 3:11  

“He has made everything beautiful in its time.”  

mailto:scotthackman@glenmooreassociates.com


Douglas Hanson     2/1                     

Lisa Wilson     2/1  

Sarah Hackman     2/2  

Tyler McClimon     2/2  

Geoff Osborne     2/2  

Anne Breiling     2/4 

Chase Nicholson     2/5  

Chris Zaro Jr     2/7  

JB Osborne     2/8  

William Carnevale   2/8  

Reka Nance     2/10  

Jill Cook     2/11  

Vicki Hennig     2/13  

Brian Michener     2/13  

Emily Gorge     2/13  

Janna Barney     2/13  

Wayne Freese     2/14  

Eric Hanson     2/17  

Helen Morgan     2/17  

Chris Maguire         2/17  

Randy Hennig     2/18  

Dana Lorenz     2/19  

Cathy Woodruff       2/20  

Don Giordano     2/22  

Cherri Romano     2/24  

Chris Zaro Sr.     2/25 

Drew Zummo          2/25  

George Bullard     2/26  

Barbara Murdoch     2/28  

Isabella Giordano    2/28  

Gail Freese     2/28 

www.StPetersPikeland.org 

Anniversary 
Steve and Kathy Krasley 2/2 
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Keep up to date on special things go-

ing on here at St. Peter’s Pikeland by 

“liking” us on Facebook 

 
Wednesday, March 6– Ash Wednesday service here at St. Peter’s 
Pikeland at 12 noon and St. Peter’s Lutheran at 7:30 pm 

Saturday, March 9– Men’s Breakfast  

Sunday. March 10– Daylight Saving Time begins; Sewing Circle 
Hoagie Pick-up 

Saturday, March 16– Spring Clean Up 8:00 am (rain date 23rd) 

Saturday, March 23– FEAST 

Sunday, March 31– Seminary Sunday 

 

 

 



 

Page 8 

Our Prayer List 
Please keep these members 
and friends in your prayers: 

 Church Staff  
Rev. Douglas Hanson,  

Pastor  

Annamae Moore,  

Pastoral Care Coordinator  

Kat Bowman, 

Director of Music and  

Organist 

Jill Cook, 

Church Secretary 

Deborah Wetty,  

Nursery Attendant  

Debbie Wolk,  

Bookkeeper  

Wayne Freese 

Cemetery Manager 

 

 

Church Officers 2019 

President of Congregation –  

Mark Myers 

Secretary of Congregation –  

Kathleen Wachsmuth 

President of Consistory –  

Peter Warner 

Secretary of Consistory –  

Michelle Case 

Treasurer – Ken Whitlatch  

 

Elders  

Kathleen Wachsmuth- Chair  

Michelle Case, Ben Campbell,  

Wayne Freese, Deb Wetty,  

Cathy Woodruff   

 

Deacons  

Alexis McCarthy, Ted Morgan, 

Joe Thomson, Pete Warner, 

Doug Yeakle, Chris Zaro 

 

Trustees  

Fed Wookey III-Chair 

Fred Krisch, John Pandjak   

Peter Wilson 

 
 

!ƴŘǊŜŀ [ŀƅŜǳǊ 
!ǇǊƛƭ !ƭŎƻƴΣ YŀǊŜƴ 5ƛŎƪΩǎ Ŏƻǳǎƛƴ 
.ŀǊōŀǊŀ .ǊƻȅƭŜǎΣ ŦǊƛŜƴŘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ²ŀŎƘǎƳǳǘƘǎ 
.ŜǊƴŀŘŜǧŜΣ /ƘŜȅŜƴƴŜΣ aŀǊȅ 
.ƻō 5ŜǿƛƭŘŜ 
/ŀƛǝŜ .ƭŀȊƛŎ ŀƴŘ ōŀōȅ bƛŎƘƻƭŀǎΣ ŦǊƛŜƴŘ ƻŦ WǳŘȅ {ƳȅǘƘŜ 
/ŀǊƻƭ aŜȅŜǊ 
/ƘŀǊƭŜǎ tŀǳƭ aƛŎƘŜƴŜǊΣ tŀǳƭ aƛŎƘŜƴŜǊΩǎ ŦŀǘƘŜǊ 
/ƘŀǊƭƛŜ {ǇǊƻǳƭŜΣWǊΦ 
/ƘǊƛǎ ²ŜōōΣ ǎƻƴ ƻŦ ŀ ŦǊƛŜƴŘ ƻŦ [ȅƴƴ aŀƛƭŜȅ 
/ƘǊƛǎǝƴŜ 5ƻȅƭŜΣ ŦǊƛŜƴŘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ CǊŜŜǎŜǎ 
5ŀǾƛŘΣ ƎǊŀƴŘǎƻƴ ƻŦ [ƛƴŘŀ WƻƘƴǎƻƴϥǎ ŦǊƛŜƴŘ 
5ŜōōƛŜ {ǇǊƻǳƭŜ  
5ƛŀƴŜ 5ŜCƻǊǊŜǎǘΣ YŀǘƘƭŜŜƴ ²ŀŎƘǎƳǳǘƘΩǎ ƴƛŜŎŜ 
5ƻǊƛǎ LƴƎƘŀƳΣ WƻȅŎŜ wƻǎŜƴΩǎ ƳƻǘƘŜǊ 
5ƻƴ .ŀǎƛƭŜΣ WŜƴƴƛŦŜǊ .ŀǎƛƭŜΩǎ ŦŀǘƘŜǊ-ƛƴ-ƭŀǿ 
5ǊŜǿ tŜŘŜƴΣ ŦǊƛŜƴŘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ {ǘŜƛƴ CŀƳƛƭȅ 
5ǳŘƭŜȅ {ƳȅǘƘŜ 
9ǊƛŎ .ΦΣ ŦǊƛŜƴŘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ aŜǊǊȅƳŀƴǎ 
CǊƛŜƴŘǎ ŀƴŘ ŦŀƳƛƭȅ ƻŦ IŀǊǊƛŜǧ !ƭŜȄŀƴŘŜǊ 
CǊƛŜƴŘǎ ŀƴŘ ŦŀƳƛƭȅ ƻŦ {ǘŜǾŜ {ƛǎƻŦƻΣ Wƻŀƴƴ ¢ƘƻƳǎƻƴΩǎ .ǊƻǘƘŜǊ-ƛƴ-ƭŀǿ 
CǊƛŜƴŘǎ ŀƴŘ ŦŀƳƛƭȅ ƻŦ bŀƴŎȅ 5ŜŜǊȅΣ ŦǊƛŜƴŘ ƻŦ YŀǘƘȅ ŀƴŘ {ǘŜǾŜ YǊŀǎƭŜȅ 
DǊŜƎ CǊŀƴŎƛǎΣ [ŜŜ !ƴƴ aƛŎƘŜƴŜǊΩǎ ōǊƻǘƘŜǊ 
IǳƴǘŜǊ CƛǊƳŜƴǘΣ bŀƴŎȅ {ƳƛǘƘΩǎ DǊŀƴŘǎƻƴ 
Lŀƴ /ƘŀǊƭŜǎ IŀǊƳƻƴΣ ǘƘŜ .ƻƻǊŀŜƳΩǎ ƴŜǿōƻǊƴ ƎǊŀƴŘǎƻƴ 
WŀŎƪ .ŀƛƭŜȅΣ ŦǊƛŜƴŘ ƻŦ [ƛƴŘŀ ŀƴŘ 9ǊƛŎ WƻƘƴǎƻƴ 
WŀǎƘƻǿƴ .ŀƴƴŜǊΣ ŦƻǊƳŜǊ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘ ƻŦ WŀŎƪƛŜ ²ŀǊƴŜǊ 
WŜũ {ƳƛǘƘΣ 5ŜƴƛǎŜ IŀǊƭƻǿΩǎ ōǊƻǘƘŜǊ 
WŜƴƴƛŦŜǊ hǎōƻǊƴŜ 
WƛƳ DǊƛŶǘƘΣ DǿŜƴ 5ŀǾƛŘǎƻƴΩǎ ŦŀǘƘŜǊ 
Wƻŀƴ Cƛƴƪ 
WƻƘƴ 9ŘǿŀǊŘǎΣ ŦǊƛŜƴŘ ƻŦ [ƛƴŘŀ WƻƘƴǎƻƴ 
WǳǎǝƴΣ ŦǊƛŜƴŘ ƻŦ WǳŘȅ {ƳȅǘƘŜ 
YŀǝŜ aŀŎtƘŜǊǎƻƴΣ bŀƴŎȅ {ƳƛǘƘΩǎ DǊŀƴŘŘŀǳƎƘǘŜǊ 
YŜǊǊƛ IŀǎŜƳŀƴΣ WŀƴŜ ŀƴŘ .ƻō .ǊŜƛǎŎƘΩǎ ƴƛŜŎŜ 
YŜǾƛƴ {ƴȅŘŜǊΣ /9h ƻŦ .ŜǘƘŀƴȅ /ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ IƻƳŜ 
[Ŝƛƭŀ tŀƎŜ 
aŀǊƎŀǊŜǘ .ǊŜƛƭƛƴƎ 
aŀǊƎŜ WŀŎǉǳŜǎ 
aŀǊȅ !ƴŘŜǊǎŜƴΣ ŦǊƛŜƴŘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ aŎ/ŀǊǘƘȅǎ 
aƛŎƘŀŜƭ wŜƛƭƭȅΣ ŦǊƛŜƴŘ ƻŦ YŀǊŜƴ 5ƛŎƪ 
aƛŎƘŜƭƭŜ /ŀǎŜ 
aƛƪŜ {ƻƭŜǊƴƻΣ ŦǊƛŜƴŘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ aƛŎƘŜƴŜǊǎ 
bƻǊŀ CǊŀƴƪΣ ŦǊƛŜƴŘ ƻŦ bŀƴŎȅ {ƳƛǘƘ 
tŀǳƭƛƴŜ YŜǊƴ 
tŜǘŜǊ [ŜƴƛŎƘŜƪΣ !ƴƴŜ .ǊŜƛƭƛƴƎΩǎ Ŏƻǳǎƛƴ 
tŜǘŜǊ aŀƘƭŜǊΣ ŦǊƛŜƴŘ ƻŦ {ƳȅǘƘŜǎ 
wŜŀƎŀƴ .ŀǎƛƭŜ 
wƛŎƘŀǊŘ ±ŜƛǘΣ ŦǊƛŜƴŘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ CǊŜŜǎŜǎ 
wƛŎƪ /ŀǎǎƛŘȅΣ ŦǊƛŜƴŘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ 5ŀǾƛŘǎƻƴǎ 
wǳǘƘ aƻŀƴΣ YŀǊŜƴ 5ƛŎƪΩǎ !ǳƴǘ 
{ŀƭƭȅ YǊŀƳŜǊΣ /ƘŜǊǊƛ wƻƳŀƴƻΩǎ ǎƛǎǘŜǊ 
{ŀƭƭȅ aŜƘǊŜƴǎΣ ǎƛǎǘŜǊ ƻŦ [ȅƴƴ aŀƛƭŜȅ 
{ŀƳ ²ŀŎƘǎƳǳǘƘ 
{ŀƴŘȅ aƛƭƭŜǊΣ Ŏƻǳǎƛƴ ƻŦ ±ƛǊƎƛƴƛŀ DŀǊōŜǊ 
{ƘŀǊƻƴ 5ƛǾƛǎΣ ŘŀǳƎƘǘŜǊ ƻŦ WǳŘȅ {ƳȅǘƘŜ 
{ǘŜǇƘŀƴƛŜ ¢ȅǊŜŜΣ ŦǊƛŜƴŘ ƻŦ bŀƴŎȅ {ƳƛǘƘ 
{ǳŜ aŎ±ŀȅΣ ŦǊƛŜƴŘ ƻŦ aŀǊȅ Wƻ tŀƴŘƧŀƪ 
{ȅŘƴŜȅ /ŀƎƭŜ 
{ȅƭǾƛŀ IƻǳũΣ YŀǘƘƭŜŜƴ ²ŀŎƘǎƳǳǘƘΩǎ ǎƛǎǘŜǊ 
¢ƻƳ .ΦΣ ŦǊƛŜƴŘ ƻŦ bŀƴŎȅ {ƳƛǘƘ 
¢ƻƳ ¸ŜŀƪƭŜ 
¦Ǌǎǳƭŀ [ǳǎŎƘ 
±ƛŎƪƛ WƻƘƴǎƻƴΣ ŦǊƛŜƴŘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ aƛŎƘŜƴŜǊǎ 
±ƛǊƎƛƴƛŀ CƭŜŘŘŜǊƧƻƘƴ 


